
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

                          LONGSANDS LINK – 23rd October 2020 
 

 
 

 
 

First of all, we all hope you have a safe 

half term break. Thank you again for 

following our school risk assessment  
and also Government policies. Next half 

term we will continue the staggered  
starts and ends to each day but there will 

be a change to Reception times. There are 

two main reasons for this, the slightly 
shorter day this half term has allowed the 

children to settle in without getting 
overtired and the boiler work should be 

finished, freeing up more of the KS1 

playground for parents to drop off and pick 
up. Mrs Fenton has already contacted 

Reception parents for the change in times, 
but for those of you who missed the 

Seesaw notification, Reception class will 
now be 8.45am to 3.15pm. All other 

classes will be the same as this half term. 
 

We usually sell poppies in school but for 
this year only, and for obvious reasons  

we are unable to do this. However, if  
you wish to contribute to the cause you 

could access poppies through the 

website www.rbl.org.uk/poppyappeal  
or via the stalls the supermarkets  

will continue to have. 
As we approach the Winter months school 

will have to continue to keep classrooms 

well ventilated due to Covid prevention 
guidance. We will still expect school 

uniform to be worn, but extra under layers 
will be acceptable and children may also 

wear their PE blue zipped top on non PE 
days. During the Summer break, I sent 

through a document for parents with 

information on how schools were to 
reopen. The document has recently been 

updated and may be of interest to you 
again. If you search for ‘What parents and 

carers need to know about the opening of 

schools’, the search will take you to a 
Government document. Quite a hefty read 

but the nights are drawing in now!! 
 

I hope the weather stays dry for you all to 

visit all the scarecrows around Longsands. 

There will be over 40 to see. Make sure  
you do not miss any of them by  

purchasing a map for £1.00. 
Have a lovely break. 

 

 

Mrs McKeown 

 

 

 
 

IMPORTANT – DURING THE  

HALF TERM HOLIDAY 

Mrs McKeown can be contacted  
during the holidays at: 

head@longsands.lancsngfl.ac.uk 
if any children or parents test positive for 

Corona Virus, but you will also need to 

inform the School Health Support Team as 
detailed below. 

Lancashire County Council have asked for 
the message below to be passed to 

parents. There is still a strong likelihood 
that numbers of staff and pupils may test 

positive within the first 48 hours of the half 

term holiday. With still needing to collate 
infection information, and advising close 

contacts of risk, if you or your family have 
any confirmed cases of COVID-19, that you 

contact the School Health Support Team on 

01772 531555 so that details such as 
name and school of confirmed cases can be 

provided. If preferred, you can also email 
details to the Covid19 Education Inbox 

using the email link below: 

COVID19 Email Address 
Thank you 

 

APPLY FOR A SCHOOL PLACE! 
The Local Authority’s shared campaign with 

schools to reduce the number of late applicants 
for 2021 admissions is well underway. Their 

research clearly pointed to the fact that primary 
school support and assistance to families was a 

key factor to on-time applications. 
 

Current Year 6 pupils who are due to transfer 
to high school in September 2021 need to apply 

by 11.59pm on the statutory closing date of 
31st October 2020. 

 

Children who are due to to start Reception 
class at primary school in September 2021,  

(these are children who have their 4th birthday 
between 1st September 2020 and 31st August 

2021), need to apply by 11.59pm on the 
statutory closing date of 15th January 2021. 

 

There is a helpful video that the LCC 
communications team have put together to 

assist parents in their applications. This can be 
viewed by clicking here. Should you need any 

help, support or guidance, the Pupil Access 
Office Contacts are listed below: 

 

Preston, South Ribble,  
West Lancashire and Chorley: 

Telephone 01772 532109 
Lancashire County Council Team: 

01772 531676 

Applications to be made by the closing date can 

be done using the link below: 

CLICK HERE TO APPLY! 

 
 

 

HALF TERM 

Today we finished for the half 
term holiday. We return back to 

school on Monday  

2nd November.  If there are any 
changes to this from the 

Government, we will of course 
keep you updated 

 

DON’T MISS THE FLU  
VACCINE DEADLINE. 

 

NASAL FLU IMMUNISATIONS 

Children in Reception through to 
Year 6 have the opportunity to 

have their nasal flu vaccination in 
school. If you would like your 

child to take part, please click on 
the link below and complete the 

online registration forms: 

Click here for Online Flu Form 
We have attached a fact sheet to 

this newsletter, but if you wish to 
discuss anything with the 

Intrahealth Immunisation Team 

please call 0333 3582 397. 
 

This online link will only be 

open until 29th October.   

Don’t delay, do it today! 
 

NEW LUNCH MENU 
The new Autumn and Winter 

lunch menu will begin after half 
term. If you have not yet 

returned your completed menu, 

please would you return this as 
soon as possible. If your child 

does want a school dinner and 
has not brought back their new 

menu, although the kitchen will 

try their best to accommodate all 
lunch choices, they may have to 

offer what they have available 
instead. In these circumstances 

obviously dietary requirements 
will be taken into consideration. 

 

BEDS FOR SALE  

(LOCAL AREA) 

If you are interested, please see 
the attachment with this 

newsletter. 
 

SCHOOL LUNCH MENU 
(New Autumn and Winter Menu) 

WC 02/11/20   
WEEK 1 

 

http://www.rbl.org.uk/poppyappeal
mailto:head@longsands.lancsngfl.ac.uk
mailto:COVID19Educationquestions@lancashire.gov.uk
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/apply-for-a-school-place/starting-primary-school/?page=3#videotoptips
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/apply-for-a-school-place/
https://www.nhsimms.uk/FLU/information?Id=130261&Type=FLU


 

REMINDER OF  
KS1 CLASS BUBBLE TIMES 

These are the drop off and pick up  

times for the children in KS1 (this includes 

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2): 
 
 

Reception (Mrs Fenton): 8.45am & 3.15pm 
Year 1 (Mrs Calvert): 8.55am and 3.20pm 

Year 2 (Mrs Ramalli): 9.10am and 3.30pm 
 

Entrance into school must be via the path 
by Bluebells nursery. Once on the school 

yard, you do not need to queue. Please find 
a socially distanced area to wait during your 

class time slot until the door is opened. 

Children should be with you rather than 
running around at this time. Thank you 

 
 

 
 

RECEPTION:  ISABELLE 
YEAR 1:  HARRY 
YEAR 2:  OLIVER 
YEAR 3:  HUMEIRA 
YEAR 4:  SAM 
YEAR 5:  KARTIK   
YEAR 6:  KINZA 

 

 

 

KANE, ROCCO, NOAH, OLIVIA, 

HOLLY, JAYLA, SAIMA 
and ZAK 

 
 

 

 
 

 RECEPTION: SADIE 
 YEAR 1:  AVA 
 YEAR 2:  AMELIA 
 YEAR 3:  EMMA 
 YEAR 4:  ETHAN 
 YEAR 5:  AVA 
 YEAR 6:  BOBBY 

 

 

 
COOL MILK 

If you would like your child to 

have milk in school after half 
term, this will need to be ordered 

directly with them at 

www.coolmilk.com by 
5.00pm on Tuesday 27th 

October. If your order is after 
this deadline, your milk will start 

the following week. 
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